Submission from Matt Nicholls (via email) 

Dear Sirs,

Thank you for your email

I am an agent operating out of Endeavour Hills for Nicholls Gledhill

One bone of contention off the top of head is one that occurs very frequently. 

After effecting a sale, a buyer may change their mind well after the cooling off provision has expired .

We will get a letter from the purchasers solicitor or conveyancer (or even a shady finance broker) saying the purchaser has been unsuccessful with their finance application, with no evidence that they even applied for a loan and were rejected.

We had a case last week, where a purchaser claimed he had to pull out of the sale(within the cooling off period).  When he was re informed that he will be loosing his initial deposit of $1000.00 In line with the cooling off provision - he was most upset.  He then claimed he was going ahead with the sale.  

Cooling off expired and a week later he claimed he had an appointment with the bank at 12:30pm.  At 1pm he rang and said he couldn't get finance.  Shortly afterwards word came from his Solicitor they they could not get finance.  With instructions from the Vendors' representation to refund their deposit - we did. $1000.00 that, arguably and rightfully, belonged to the vendor.

Our issue is that there doesn't seem to be any onus on the purchaser to provide bona fide proof that they attempted to get finance and were rejected.  The 

Vendor has entered into a contract in good faith but the purchaser on many occasions has not, and can easily circumvent the cooling off provision.

Hope this is helpful  - If I have anymore ideas I'll send them through.

Regards

Matt Nicholls
